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July 10, 2024 
 
 
Jody Easter     

State Rapid Response Coordinator     

Nebraska Department of Labor     

2317 N. 6th St, Suite #3     

Beatrice, NE 68310     

Phone: 402-223-6083     

VIA MAIL AND EMAIL TO jody.easter@nebraska.gov  

Nebraska Department of Labor Reemployment Services  
ATTN: Rapid Response Administrator  
550 S. 16th Street Lincoln, NE  
68508-4600  
VIA MAIL AND EMAIL TO NDOL.RapidResponse@nebraska.gov  
 
Chair Mary Ann Borgeson  
Douglas County Commissioners  
1819 Farnam St. LC2,  
Civic Center Omaha, NE 68183  
VIA MAIL AND EMAIL TO maryann.borgeson@douglascounty-ne.gov 
 
Mayor Jean Stothert  
Office of the Mayor  
1819 Farnam Street, Suite 300  
Omaha, NE 68183  
VIA MAIL AND EMAIL TO mayorstothert@cityofomaha.org  
 
Re: Announcement of Planned Action 
 
To Whom it May Concern:  
 
We are writing to give you notice that due to a change in contract, there will be a total closure of 
Wellpath healthcare operations at the location below.  All Wellpath employees assigned to this 
location will be separated as a result between August 31, 2024 and September 14, 2024, and 
the separation is expected to be permanent.  Wellpath was just notified of the contract change 
and thus pursuant to the unforeseeable business circumstance exception may be unable to 
provide impacted employees with the full 60 days’ notice. 
 
 Douglas County Department of Corrections 
 710 S. 17th St 
 Omaha, Nebraska 68102 
 
All affected employees have been notified of their separation date and that their separation from 
employment with Wellpath at Douglas County Department of Corrections will be permanent.  
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Affected employees are expected to be separated from employment beginning between August 
31, 2024 and September 14, 2024.   
 
There are no bumping rights for the affected employees, that is, employees will not be able to 
displace more junior employees out of their job positions as a result of this separation.  All 
Wellpath employees at this site will be impacted.  
 
The following is a list of the job positions and number of individuals who will be affected by the 
termination along with the anticipated schedule for job losses: 
 

Job Number 

Admin Assistant Field H 1 

Certified Medical Asst 3 

Dentist  1 

Discharge Planner  1 

Emergency Medical Tech 5 

HSA-Health Services Admin 1 

LPN Licensed Nurse 10 

Medical Records Clerk 3 

Medication Technician 11 

Mental Health Prof H 6 

Mid Level Provider 3 

Nurse Practitioner Psyc  2 

Radiology Technician 1 

RN Float 6 

RN Registered Nurse 9 

Site Medical Director 1 

 
If you have any questions, or need additional information concerning this matter, please contact 
me directly at 858-283-8667 or by email to angela.robinson@wellpath.us . 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Angela Robinson 
 
Angela Robinson, Wellpath 
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